
 

HHS PAC MEETING MINUTES 

3/12/2019 

 

 

Members Present: 

Stefanie Furge, Jenifer Thomas, Cindy Shaw, Nancy Braford, Kate Gregory, Karen Quinn,  Andy Klassa,  

 

Meeting called to order at 7:45am  

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 

• February PAC meeting was cancelled due to a snow day. 

• DPAC: January 2019, Lisa Archey from HCS food services presented the offerings of her department. 

They have had successful audits, consistently maintain a balanced budge with no help from the general 

fund, have shown increased lunch and breakfast sales, as well as in district catering, over the last 5 

years.  There are challenges in serving meals that meet federal requirements, that appeal to students 

and parents, aging kitchen equipment, negative account balances, and increasing student health issues 

(diabetes, allergies, gluten, etc). 

February 2019, Kate Gregory from HHS, presented what the HS has to offer students.  

 

  

ADMINISTRATION REPORT: 

 

 Kate Gregory reported that: 

• Robotics team has consistently been improving and excelling at competitions. 

• DECA is sending 31 students to the International competition in Florida 

• Hockey, Gymnastics, Girls Basketball, Wrestling have all excelled in their leagues, some with 

back to back championships. 

• March 11th tryouts started for various Spring Sports. 

• March 12th LOC Credit Union once again ran their Career and Readiness Fair 

• March 15th German Students heading to U of M Ann Arbor for German Day, Music department 

will be hosting the MMEA for bands in the area, while Choir will be in Clarkston for the Choir 

festival.  

• Music Man is in rehearsal. 

• April 9th SAT will be taken by the Junior Class, PSAT for 9th and 10th grades.  Seniors do not 

have school. 

• April 10th, normal school day except for Juniors who will take Work Keys in the Gym, and the 

MSTEP will be the following week. 

• Undergraduate awards (run by Junior Optimist Club) TBD 

• Senior Honors night June 5th 

  

 

READING OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING (1/8/19): 

 

•  Cindy motioned to approve, Jenifer 2nd. 

 

 

 

 



 

TREASURER REPORT: 

• Following teacher grants were given: $100 to Mr. Wabel-Yearbook, $80 ($40/each) to Karen Quinn 

and Cathleen Haglund for a seminar. 

• Cindy motioned to approve, Nancy 2nd 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

• February Bus Driver Appreciation:  Went well. Decorated Cookies (GFS heart shaped sugar cookies), 

candy and coffee were set up 2/14 in the afternoon.  

• Chocolate kisses for students on Valentine’s day, Feb 14th went well.  Work with volunteers to engage 

students on why we’re there!  

• 8th Grade Parent night- Feb 20th.  PAC presence.  Andy stated it went well, but we needed a sign for 

more impact.  Nancy to work on making a new trifold board, if the original one can’t be found.  

• Treat for Juniors after SAT-April 9th. Prior years, the PAC supplied ice cream.  This year, it was voted 

on to contact Food Services, and purchase cookies to hand out instead.  Forty dozen cookies will be 

baked, and the cost is comparable to that of the ice cream. 

• Teacher Luncheon scheduled for 5/6/19. 

• Due to the SAT, the April meeting will be on the THIRD Tuesday of the month. 

 

CALL TO MEMBERSHIP:  

 

Meeting was motioned to adjourn by Nancy at 8:36am, 2nd Cindy 

 

Next Meeting is April 16th, 2019 at 7:45am in the High School office. 

 

 


